DRAFT  AQPAC Meeting Summary

September 15, 2008

Present:

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Larry Zaragoza, Ann Elise Brown, Bill Butler, Peter Owen, Brian Holmes, Deron Lovaas

Staff: Joan Rohlfs

1.Chair Deron Lovaas opened the meeting at 5:15 pm. The minutes for July and August were adopted  as amended by Julie.

1. Report of TAC, MWAQC, CCSC

Staff reported on the TAC meeting of September 9, 2008. The TAC heard a summary of the 2008 ozone season, the impact of the CAIR vacatur on the Washington region SIPs, reviewed the COG Climate Change Report, and heard about the revised conformity schedule for this year. 
Julie Van Fleet  added that the air quality data shown on the COG air quality calendars is misleading for fine particles. Because EPA has not revised the Air Quality Index for PM2.5, the two exceedances for that standard do not appear as Code Orange on the calendar. The two fine particle exceedances were on June 14 and July 18. 

2. MWAQC/AQPAC Review Committee

Larry Zaragoza, a member of the Review Committee, said the Committee held its first meeting by conference call on September 10. The Committee discussed the proposed bylaws changes. On the call the members revised the bylaws to include two, 3-year terms, staggered terms, and made members eligible for reappointment.  The term limits are based on Arlington County’s term limits for boards and commissions. He said it’s unusual for people to serve more than two, 3-year terms. Dr. Zaragoza feels that it’s important for MWAQC to have the flexibility to reappoint members. There should be an expectation that members can be reappointed. He said that the policy may not have been applied fairly in Arlington. 

Bill Butler asked if the Committee members understand the problem of getting people to come to AQPAC. Dr. Zaragoza said the Committee wants to reinvigorate the committee. He said he wants to emphasize that under normal circumstances, members who make productive contributions should be expected to be reappointed.

Ms. Rohlfs added that the bylaws were changed to delete the traditional member categories. Dr. Zaragoza said there was some discussion of  member recruitment. MWAQC needs to have flexibility during the year in case of resignations, but the bylaws provide for an annual recruitment at the end of the year. There is a section on conduct of members. He said these are constructive steps and should serve the committee well.. He asked if anyone had any views that they want to express to the committee. The next call is on Wednesday, Sept. 17 at 10 am.
Deron was not sure about deleting term limits. Dr. Zaragoza said he doesn’t want a bias against people who have served two terms. 

Asked about recruitment of new members, Ms. Rohlfs said the Clean Air Partners has a database of two thousand people who signed up to receive daily air quality forecasts. The people in the database are familiar with air quality and may be interested in participating on AQPAC. Secondly, COG staff is visiting all the member jurisdictions in the region to present the COG Climate Change Report. In some of the public forums being held, there may be people who express an interest in getting involved.

Members agreed with the proposed changes. Dr. Zaragoza said he would send his proposed language change to staff before the call.

3. Comment on COG Climate Change report

Larry Zaragoza distributed a comment letter that he drafted. He said that he tried to incorporate some of Julie Van Fleet’s comments as reflected in TAC minutes on the TAC call.  Julie had a comment on page 8 of the report. She said she rewrote the paragraph and sent it to Jeff King. She’s not sure if he included it, but she will send the paragraph to Larry Zaragoza. Brian Holmes suggested that the bullets #1-4 in the letter should tell David Snyder what AQPAC recommends. Ms. Rohlfs said the letter should be written to the COG Board Chair. She will provide his name and address. Brian said the letter should discuss the next steps and the good things that are being done.

Deron said the report recommends setting HDD fuel standards, but these are already required in the Energy Bill to be established by 2012.  He said it’s also useful to see the effectiveness of bundling measures. He proposed some measures that were missing, such as road pricing, congestion pricing, and decoupling of utilities. Also he said cost estimates need to be included with measures. He suggested that the report discuss plug-in hybrids and T. Boone Picken’s recommendations. Julie Van Fleet said the report doesn’t look far enough ahead.  It should discuss new technologies like natural gas vehicles. Bill Butler said EPRI is looking at plug-ins. 
Brian said “land use choices,” page 53 is the key. He said there is a disconnect between 
global warming, transportation and land use. He suggested that land use be moved to a level that transportation planners will deal with it.
Deron said that SB375 in California, CARB set transportation reduction goals for the region.. Julie said local jurisdictions are opposed to losing local zoning authority. She said Alexandria passed legislation to protect neighborhoods from infill development. Peter Owen said Arlington has 26 square miles, but they have controlled density around transit centers and won awards for Smart Growth. Brian said that ICETEA was designed to bring transportation and land use together. Deron said SB375 uses federal transportation dollars to achieve that result.

Larry Zaragoza suggested acknowledging accomplishments in cities like Arlington which lowered VMT.  Mr. Owen agreed that land use is part of the policy answer.  Deron Lovaas said the State of Washington adopted mandatory per capita VMT reductions. Brian Holmes cautioned that economic considerations, such as the importance of trucking to the economy, should be considered.

Deron asked committee members to send other comments on the letter to Larry Zaragoza, Joan Rohlfs or him. 

Julie Van Fleet asked Larry Zaragoza if he had a chance to ask Phil Mendelson, who was on the AQPAC Review call, whether he followed up on the failure of the DC Dept of Health to respond to the River Terrace air quality problem. Dr. Zaragoza said the committee members were very engaged in the bylaws discussion, and it was not the appropriate time to ask.  
New Business

There was none.

There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 6:40 pm. The next meeting will be on October 20, 2008.
